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April 23, 2007

Rupa Somavarapu
Supervising Civil Engineer

El Dorado County
Department of Transportation
4950 Hilisdale Circle

E! Dorado Hills, CA 95762

Re: Extension of lteris’ contract for the El Dorado County Intelligent Transportation Systems
(ITS) Master Plan

Dear Mrs. Somavarapu,

This letter is in response to the memo transmittal from lteris dated April 16, 2007 requesting an
extension of the ITS Master Plan contract from June 30, 2007 to August 15, 2007. As this
Master Plan utilizes funding programmed by the EI Dorado County Transportation Commission
(EDCTC), it is our understanding that the Commission’s approval of this extension request is
required prior to its submittal to the El Dorado County Board of Supervisors. EDCTC approves
the extension request with the following condition:

A significant portion of the funds ($60,000) programmed by the EDCTC for the ITS
Master Plan are Rural Planning Assistance funds which expire at the end of the fiscal
year (June 30, 2007). In reference to page 2 of the Iteris extension request memo, any
unencumbered RPA funds programmed to this project at fiscal year's end will expire,
and the El Dorado County Department of Transportation will need to utilize an alternate
fund source to cover any potential budget shortfalls as a result of this occurrence.

Note: The balance of funds ($40,000 maximum) programmed to this project are Local
Transportation Funds, which do not have an expiration date and will be available to the
project after fiscal year’s end.

Please contact me at (530) 642-5262 with any questions regarding this matter.

Senior Transportation Planner

cc:  Shirley LeBlanc, Administrative Services Officer
El Dorado County Transportation Commission



